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NBTel Inc.

PO Box 1430

One Brunswick Square

Saint John, NB

 E2L 4K2

1999 03 11

Mr. Peter Vivian
Executive Director, Telecommunications 
Canadian Radio-television and
Telecommunications Commission
Ottawa, Ontario
K1A 0N2

Dear Mr. Vivian:

Subject:
Bell Canada’s Proposed Revisions to its 1998 Split Rate Base (SRB) Manual and Telecom Order 97-144: Broadband.
The Commission’s letter of 18 February 1999

In the above letter, the Commission requests the Company to file a submission as follows:

“To the extent that they intend to propose that their fibre and support structure should be treated in a similar way to that proposed by Bell, and given that they have not yet filed their proposals, BC TEL, TELUS Communications Inc., MTS Communications Inc., NBTel Inc., Maritime Tel & Tel Limited, Island Telecom Inc. and NewTel Communications Inc. are also requested to file submissions on the same matter as requested of Bell within 21 days of the date of this letter, serving copies on interested parties.”

In its letter to the Commission of 1998 11 13 confirming the Company’s proposal for the cost assignment of Support Structure Costs in accordance with Telecom Order 97-144, the Company stated that:

“The Company, in its response dated 1998 11 10 to the Commission’s request for comments on the Implementation of Transfer Pricing Pursuant to Telecom Order 97-144 (Order 97-144) for broadband-capable equipment and facilities, has stated that its preference is to continue use of inter-segment transfer pricing for fibre optic equipment and facilities.  Continued use of transfer pricing for fibre optic equipment and facilities would preclude the assignment of any part of support structure facilities on composite fibre optic equipment and facility ratios.

In the 1998 11 10 response noted above, the Company also submitted that there is no change in the Company’s inability to determine use or occupancy of fibre optical capacity or support structure facilities by vintage.”

The Company notes that in every instance its Split Rate Base related filings since 1997 reflect the inter-segment transfer pricing methodology for fibre optical capacity and support structures, and resource and systems development decisions have been made based on that premise.

To revert to the methodology proposed by Bell would require additional and unplanned resource and systems development resulting in significant delays in filing schedules.

It remains, therefore, the Company’s preference to continue use of inter-segment transfer pricing for fibre optical capacity and support structures.

Yours truly,

Richard A. Stephen
Director - Regulatory Matters

c.c.:
CRTC Regional Office – Halifax


CRTC Public Viewing Room - Ottawa

Alastair Stewart, CRTC, (819) 953-2195

Elaine Leung, CRTC, (819) 997-4598

Bruce Richardson, CRTC (819) 997-4678
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